OGRTF 06-21-05 Meeting Notes
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Forrest Arnold 
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Michael Hering

Bryan


Resource
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Kevin Thundiyil

ERCOT

Compliance
512-275-7414

NOTE: Action Items are shown in Bold

1. OGRTF Chair reviewed the Anti-Trust admonition
2. A special session of the OGRTF was held on 6/21.  Invitations were extended to all involved parties with the intention of facilitating the discussion around the many comments submitted on OGR 154 ‘Generator Protection Requirements’, to frame the content of OGR 154, and receive input from involved parties, including PGCs, TDSPS, QSE’s, and SPWG members.  The combined comments of this group are posted on the OGR web page.  Items discussed include:
· History.  Prior to 2000 standards were followed in accordance with NERC planning guide 3C.  The original bullets of the new standard were collected by compliance using the FRCC standards.  These were adopted by ERCOT as interim standards.  When the reactive standard was approved by TAC, the original bullets were removed and placed in the Operating Guides.
· Bullets 1 & 2 refer to steady state operation, bullet 3 refers to generation protection only (V/Hz relay settings) and the 4th bullet refers to dynamic response.  

· The aim was to coordinate the standards to ensure generator protection and still have LVRT sufficient to allow UVLS to actuate.

·  The challenge to accomplish this is the possible variance of UVLS settings in different locations, and physical capabilities of generators and generator auxiliary equipment.  Two limitations cited by Resources were induction machines and MOV’s, which may not have sufficient torque to operate at voltages outside those identified in the original standard. 
· Relation of transmission voltage to low side V will need to be evaluated in some locations.
3. Participants of the special OGRTF meeting agreed to amended language to the original OGRR154 and posted them as OGRTF comments.
